NEEMA CHILDREN'S HOME JULY 2022 NEWSLETTER

Greetings

Greetings from us all here at Neema. The Lord is good and most worthy of praise. We testify of the goodness and mercies of God. Every day is a blessing, yes, the mercies of the Lord are new every morning, great is your faithfulness O Lord God Almighty. (Lamentations 3:22-23). It is our prayer that you all are well and kept of the Lord.

Neema Children's Home

The children are well; we thank God and pray that He continues to protect them. Half the children population is in High School! Time has really flown. They are all growing, looking healthy and strong but also acting so. May the Lord richly bless you for praying for the good health and wellbeing of our children. The Lord has graciously been good to us. What shall I render unto the Lord for all His goodness unto me? I will take the cup of salvation and call on the name of the Lord, (Psalm 116:12, 13). This verse comes to mind as we look at the children, imagine where they have come from and the improved health of them all, God is good indeed.

The College and University guys are on long holiday, they report back to College in September. We thank God for the academic progress we see in each and every child. As mentioned in an earlier newsletter, we have only two children at home (7 months old and 2 years old), all the others are in different Schools. Please pray for the academic ability of each child. Some of them are time takers but of course that does not mean than they are not talented. We see talent in every one of them for which we thank God.

Johnston, as we mentioned in our June newsletter will be joining AIC Kapsowar School of Nursing end of August. Please pray that he will settle and learn. We are all excited and thank God for that opportunity and the fact that he is emotionally and psychologically ready for the course. Please pray with us for his school fees which

are quite a big amount. Boniface and Nancy enjoyed first semester of their College course. They will be going back end of September.

This year, we have three (3) class 8 candidates. One of them, doing very well academically but the other two are talented differently. Please pray with us for their good performance.



Miriam, John and Joshua. John is in Nairobi. He visited us last week.

Neema School

Due to the change of education system in Kenya, we have two lots of learners who will be joining High School in January 2023, those in Class 8 now and those in Grade 6. Please pray that there will be smooth transition from the old system to the new. The High School Form 1 influx will be a big challenge to Schools not just the private schools but also the public schools. Please pray that all will go well. Our School, Neema School is expected to have a Junior Secondary wing. This is a prayer item as well, please pray with us.

Our School pupil population has really improved. Thank you for praying with us. God willing, our prayer is that we will have at least 200 learners in our School in January 2023. At the moment, we have a total of 148 learners 20 of whom are Neema Children's Home children. The double intake will of course have financial implications on us as a home. Please pray with us for God's help and guidance in the whole exercise.

Below, two photographs: Competency Based Curriculum (CBC) Education system in progress







Above, Neema School teaching staff, thankfully, a very dedicated team. We had taken them out for lunch after a busy School term program. It was such a fruitful meeting, relaxed, informative and interactive, we all enjoyed each other's company.

The Lord God Almighty God shine His face upon you, may He give you His peace and good health. Thank you so much for your continued support and encouragement.

The peace of God be with you all.

Joshua and Miriam